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AAPAC Meeting Minutes
January 13, 2009
JJR Building Conference Room
Next Meeting:  February 10, 4:30 p.m. at JJR
Members Present:  Margaret Parker (Chair), Marsha Chamberlin, Jim Curtis, Cathy Gendron, Jan Onder, and Elaine Sims
Others:  Bob Dascola and Mary Thiefels, Community-Based Projects Committee; Mary Morgan, Ann Arbor Chronicle; and Jean Borger, Administrative Coordinator
Meeting called to order at 5:35 p.m.
Minutes:

Minutes from previous meeting were approved following a motion by Marsha Chamberlin and a second by Jan Onder.
Update from Chair: 

Margaret reported that AAPAC will host Anne Pasternac, director of Creative Time, one of the largest public art commissioning bodies in New York City, on February 12 as part of the Penny Stamps lecture series.  AAPAC will publicize the event, put the date on its website, and invite its email lists.  Margaret also updated the commission on Cheryl Zuellig’s application.  Cheryl’s appointment was delayed by a member of City Council because Cheryl does not live in Ann Arbor.  Margaret will write a letter supporting Cheryl’s appointment and send it to all Council members.  Commissioners then reviewed a draft of the 2009 AAPAC calendar and suggested changes.  It was proposed that the strategic planning retreat that has been discussed be scheduled for the fall of 2009, after Katherine has had a chance to get to know the organization.
Action: Elaine to forward to the commission an example of a strategic plan with calendar that was generated at a recent retreat she attended.  
Update from Administrative Coordinator:

Jean worked 50 hours as Administrative Coordinator this month and 4 hours on the art inventory.  She submitted a spreadsheet with 08/09 expenses to date, along with City spreadsheets tracking expenditures from individual Percent for Art accounts.  Jean reported on art inventory progress.  Pilot data has been entered into the database.  Jean, Margaret, and Kate McKelvey met with Dave Wilburn on December 12 and saw a demonstration of the database and mapping system.  Dave and K.C. Bemish, City contacts working on the project, have been extremely helpful.  
Action: Jean to get a photograph of Kate, Dave, and K.C. working on the inventory project for the 2009 Annual Report.
Committees:
1. Municipal Center Public Art Task Force—Margaret reported that the Task Force is on hold until early February when City Council will vote on whether to move forward with the Municipal Center project.  They will also vote at that time on whether to accept a first-stage contract with Herbert Dreiseitl to develop a preliminary proposal for a Municipal Center marker and pieces in the Atrium and Courts/Police Building lobby.  At two December Task Force meetings, members continued discussion of possible sites in the North Courtyard area of the Center, with the help of Ken Clein, chief architect on the project.  
2. Hiring Administrator—Marsha reported that Katherine Talcott is still working with the City to finalize her contract.  She will start work February 2.  Commissioners discussed hosting an event to introduce Katherine to the community after she arrives.  Marsha volunteered to host the event at the Ann Arbor Art Center.  City Council members, City department heads and staff, the public art committee at U-M, business association members, arts professionals and enthusiasts, and the public will be invited.
3. Community Based-Projects Committee—Jan reported on progress on the proposed Skate Park at Vets’ Park.  The project is moving forward and organizers are very interested in including a strong public art component.  They believe that art will make the park a destination for Ann Arbor residents and visitors.  They are also working with Jerry Hancock at the City to improve the site for water quality as part of the design and construction process.  The Skate Park committee is very organized and mobilizing to raise money for the project.  A kickoff fundraising event will be held on May 17 at the Blind Pig.  The committee would like AAPAC to keep the project in mind and to provide information to help incorporate art at the site.  They would also like to come to an AAPAC meeting to do a brief presentation on the status of the project at some point in the future.
Jim Curtis and Margaret Parker reported on the status of the SoundFall project.  Following the December 17 presentation at the Michigan Theater, AAPAC canceled a final review meeting because the project did not seem to be far enough along for a final review.  Instead, Jim, Margaret, and Jan, as AAPAC representatives, met with Jim Kern, Tom Haywood, and Bill Burgard on January 6 to discuss further details of the project, particularly the following issues: an aesthetic plan for the project (i.e. who will develop and program the light shows that will be projected through the piece and what will the budget be for this), maintenance and warranty for the materials and technology, and overall budget, including long-term maintenance.  The AAPAC representatives informed SoundFall organizers that the project would need to go through a peer review process for final approval as a piece that will eventually be owned by the City, per AAPAC policy.  They also told organizers that the project was not yet ready for peer review.  Should organizers decide to further develop the project, they are welcome to present a revised proposal – with more developed plans for the aesthetics, maintenance, and budget of the project – to AAPAC, at which point AAPAC will decide if the project is ready for the peer review process.  See notes from January 6 meeting for further detail.
Action: Margaret to prepare and forward to SoundFall organizers a list of issues that need to be addressed prior to resubmitting a proposal.

Jan also met with Franckos Burbas regarding a peace installation at Summit Park.  Burbas will use jumpstART! to guide him on the project.

Margaret noted that AAPAC’s job is to prioritize sites, projects, and funding, and then to set up a Task Force for each project that will do more particular review, research, and prioritizing and help establish the method of artist selection, as well as the jury that will make the final decision.  She suggested that the Community-Based Projects Committee develop a similar process.  Regarding the role of the committee, Jan added that it educates the public about what AAPAC is and that project organizers educate the committee about the details and logistics of their projects.
4. Sites and Projects Committee—Cathy is in the process of setting up the first committee meeting.  The sole job of the committee will be to prioritize sites, projects, and funding for public art projects in the City.  This will require maintaining an overview of possible and pending projects, projects that are in process, and existing work in the City.  Margaret noted that a decision on how to use DDA Percent for Art funding would need to be made in the near future, and that this committee will be responsible for generating options for how to use the funds and bringing them to AAPAC.  Commissioners discussed mapping resources the committee might use and noted the community map in jumpstART! with recommendations of community members gathered during CAPP’s 2004 strategic planning process.  Commissioners noted that Katherine will be taking on the task of helping AAPAC fulfill its mission of educating and involving the community in public art, and that AAPAC might host an annual townhall meeting on public art in the future.
5. Preservation—Commissioners discussed the Arch re-dedication party planned for spring or summer.  It was suggested that the event might coincide with another Ann Arbor event in order to attract a larger crowd (i.e. African American Festival, Dexter-Ann Arbor Run, AA Green Fair, Festifools, etc.).  Margaret also met with Barbara Bergman who helped fund the mosaics on the Fourth and Washington parking structure.  Bergman requested that AAPAC look at the mosaics; she felt that they were fading and chipping in places.  
6. Website—Jean will serve as website liaison in Jan’s absence.  
7. Publicity—Margaret, Cathy, and Mary Morgan will meet to discuss improving publicity for AAPAC.
8. U-M Funding—Elaine is now the U-M representative on AAPAC.  She will work with Larry Cressman to get a report on each month’s meeting of the U-M public art committee.  She may also seek to join the U-M committee.
Old Business:
1. Election of Officers—Margaret Parker (Chair) and Jan Onder (Vice Chair) were re-elected unanimously.  Jan will be away from January 18 – April 8, 2009.  Elaine Sims will serve as Acting Vice Chair in her absence.  
2. AAPAC Meeting Day and Time—Commissioners discussed meeting on a different day to accommodate the teaching schedule of Connie Brown, who is joining the commission.  After checking availability of other commissioners, it was decided to keep the meeting on Tuesdays as it was best for the group as a whole.  Connie will be able to attend every second meeting.  Meeting time will be changed to 4:30.

New Business: 

1. AAPAC Bylaws—The existing CAPP Bylaws need to be re-written to reflect the commission’s new name and role.  Jim Curtis volunteered to take on this task.  
Action: Jim to draft new bylaws; Jean to type up old version and forward to Jim.  
Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.                    
     —Minutes submitted by Jean Borger
1
2009.01 Minutes

    

3

